
WORK, RESPECT, BELONG, AND BE SAFE 

Attention Hmong Parents: If you have questions or need explanation, please call Franklin Elementary School, 715-261- 0000 from 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Yognejmuajlusnoogtxogdaimntawv no, 

Franklin Elementary School. Xovtoojyog 715-261-0000.  

Attention Spanish Parents: If you have questions or need explanation, please call  Franklin Elementary School. 715-261-0000 from 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Atención Padres: Si tiene una duda, 

pregunta o necesita una explicación, por favor llame a la escuela Franklin Elementary 715-261-0000 de 8:30am- 3:00pm.  

The Wausau School District does not discriminate on the basis of race, age, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, sex 

(including transgender status, change of sex or gender identity), or physical, mental, emotional, or learning disability (“Protected Classes”).   To receive paper copy of newsletter emsil 

glehman@wausauschools.org 

Franklin Elementary School 

 Principal – Elizabeth White     1509 N 5th St Wausau WI 54403 

      ewhite@wausauschools.org               Phone 715-261-0000   Fax 715-261-2144 

 Secretary – Gina Lehman               Office Hours 8:30 AM - 3:30 PM 

      glehman@wausauschools.org           

 

 

Oct 6th Walk/Bike to School Day 8:15AM - 8:30AM 

Oct 7th Family Fun night  6:00PM - 7:00PM 

Oct 12th - Nov 18th G2M Session 1 

Oct 21st Parent/Teacher Conferences  4:00PM - 7:00PM 

Oct 27th Parent/Teacher Conferences 12:00PM - 7:00PM 

Oct 27th End of 1st Quarter 

Oct 27th - 29th  No School  

Students should not use cell phones during school hours. There are no 

lockers in elementary school so we can't  secure the phones during the 

day and cannot be held responsible for a lost or stolen phone. If      

students need a phone to connect with a family member for safety while 

walking to school, then please have students keep the phone to the 

main office. Mrs. Lehman will keep the phone in a locked drawer be-

tween 8:25 AM and 3:30 PM.  Students can text or call when they arrive at school 

and then when they exit the building.  

Thank you for your help with this expectation. 

Multilingual Para-Professional- 6.5 hours/day Lunch &  

Recess duty and teacher's aide for 2nd & 3rd Grade   

teachers and students.  

This is a terrific job because you can work while your children are in school 

and you are off when your children have vacation and breaks. 

Plus, Franklin has a great team of adults and children, so we know you would 

love your job.  

All the details and pay information are located at                                      

https://wecan.education.wisc.edu/#/                                                                

Let me know if you have questions contact Ms. White 

ewhite@wausauschools.org 715-261-0001.  

We are looking for a Flag Football and a 

Volleyball coach for the 4th and 5th       

graders.  

The season is quick! An hour after school Mon & Wed, then a final tournament in mid

-October. There is pay for the coach and an application and background check. 

Email me asap if you are interested.  

Jamboree times:  

Flag Football: Monday, October 11, 5:15-6:15 at Thom Field practice fields 

(shortened event)                                                                                                    

Volleyball: Friday, October 15, 5:15-6:45 at Wausau West  

October Family Night 

Who:  Franklin Students and Families 

When: October 7th, 2021 

Time: 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

Where:  Franklin Elementary Lunchroom 

Pumpkins guaranteed for the 1st 40 Franklin Students 
who sign up with their families.  The sign up is online 
in Mrs. Huntington’s Seesaw class. A paper copy went home in last Wednesday’s 
Take Home Folders.   

Volunteer at Franklin  

The first step all interested Volunteers are to do is complete the 

Background Check by clicking on this link Volunteer Background 

Check  Results will come to each volunteer, via email, and can take up to two weeks for 

processing so they need to be sure to complete this requirement at least two weeks before 

they plan on volunteering.  

mailto:ewhite@wausaushools.org
mailto:glehman@wausauschools.org
https://wecan.education.wisc.edu/#/
mailto:ewhite@wausauschools.org
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WEDNESDAY, OCT. 6th, 8:15 AM

Students, bring your family and meet at Franklin on the west side 
of the building by the bike racks.  

GO FRANKLIN FALCONS!  

To participate, ride a bike or walk to school. Let’s see how many students we 
can get to join in the fun! Make sure to sign the poster when you arrive to   

school. 

This is a short and fun event: 8:15 to 8:30 AM. The playground equipment will not be used.  Masks 
are optional for adults and students. If you are sick, waiting for test results, or have been diagnosed 
with COVID-19, please stay home. Thank you. 


Contact Danielle Huntington for more information: dhuntington@wausauschools.org or call 
715-573-3198

mailto:dhuntington@wausauschools.org


WSD COVID GUIDELINES 21-22

Students must stay home from school if they have the following symptoms.

One of these symptoms:

❏ New or worsening cough

❏ Shortness of breath/difficulty breathing

❏ New loss of smell or taste

Two or more of these symptoms:

❏ Fever over 100.4/Chills ❏ Diarrhea

❏ Sore throat                          ❏ Runny nose/congestion

❏ Headache ❏ Fatigue

❏ Nausea/vomiting ❏ Muscle/body  aches

● If a student has symptoms, it is recommended that they immediately be tested for COVID,

regardless of vaccine status.

● The student may return to school with proof of a negative PCR COVID test or an alternate

diagnosis from a medical practitioner.

● If parents choose not to have their child tested, the student is presumed positive and must stay

home for 10 days, be fever-free for 24 hours without fever-reducing medication, and have

improvement of symptoms before returning to school.

● If a student or anyone else living in the home tests positive, all students in the home (unless

vaccinated and not showing symptoms) must quarantine for the 10 days of the positive

person’s isolation PLUS an additional 10 days quarantine, a total of 20 days. If the positive

person can isolate away from the students, the other students in the home must quarantine for

10 days from the last contact with the positive person.

● Parents are asked to notify the school if a student later develops symptoms or tests positive for

COVID.

● If your child is identified as a close contact to someone outside the home, follow the directions

from the health department.

Contact the Marathon County Health Department with questions. 715-261-1900

https://www.co.marathon.wi.us/Departments/HealthDepartment.aspx


WAUSAU EAST BOYS’ BASKETBALL 
JUNIOR JAX 2021-2022 

 

 
If you are interested in your son playing on an Eastside Traveling Team please check below.  Traveling 
Teams are for grades 4 thru 8. 
                                                                    ________  Yes, my son is interested in a Traveling Basketball Team  
 

Program Outline:  Each Junior Jax participant will have the opportunity to work with the high school 
coaching staff, high school players and traveling team coaches to develop their basketball skills each 
Saturday.  

WAUSAU EAST HIGH SCHOOL  
8am-10am 
 Saturday 

November 6th, 13th, 20th  
December 11th 

 
 

Cost:  $25 per child (second child, third child, etc. - $10) 
• Make checks payable to:  Wausau East Boys Basketball 

If you are unable to pay the Jr. Jax fee, please contact Coach Garrett @ 715-212-7788 or e-mail at 
dgarrett@wausauschools.org 
 

Sign up using the QR Code Below  

 
 
Or send your registration by mail by filling out the below information to  
Coach Dan Garrett 
2607 N 18th St 
Wausau, WI 54403 

 
 

___________________________________  __________  ___________________ 
  NAME                 Grade 2021-2022  School 
 
___________________________________  __________ 
                           Parent(s) Name(s)                                             Phone # 
 
___________________________________   ________________________________ 
                                Address                                                                                         E-mail Address  
 

• Circle your child’s T-shirt Size:     Youth  S    M    L           Adult   S   M   L   XL 
 

mailto:dgarrett@wausauschools.org


 Lumberjack Basketball 
 

dgarrett@wausauschools.org           
cell # (715)212-7788 
 
 

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s), 

Included is a registration form for the 2021-2022 Junior Jax Basketball Program.  The main goal of the 
Junior Jax Program is to get Eastside boys in grades 3 – 8 excited about and passionate for the game of 
basketball. 

Each Saturday, participants will have the opportunity to work with the high school coaching staff, as well 
as high school players.  In addition, the Traveling Team coaches will also be a part of the program, to 
help both the players and Traveling Team coaches become a cohesive group working toward a common 
goal. 

In addition to the Saturday morning Junior Jax Program, we also have Traveling Teams for grades 3 thru 
8.   Teams will practice twice a week throughout November and December.  Tournaments for grades 4, 5 
and 6 will be on Saturdays throughout January & February.  Practices will also continue twice a week 
throughout January & February.  There will be an informational meeting about Traveling Basketball for 
parents of 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th grade players on two dates.  Saturday, November 6th at 8:15 AM at 
Wausau East.  This is the same day as the first Junior Jax session.  There will also be a meeting on 
Saturday, November 13th at Wausau East during the second Jr Jax session.  A parent/guardian needs to 
attend one of the meetings if their son is playing on the Traveling Team at his grade level.  There will be 
a separate meeting for parents of players in grades 7 & 8 who plan to play Traveling Basketball on 
Saturday, December 11 at 8:15 AM at Wausau East.  This too, is a Junior Jax Saturday date.  I am 
anticipating that the meeting will take approximately 30 minutes to go over needed information and 
answer questions. 

Please make sure to include at least one e-mail address (more if you would like) on the enclosed 
registration form, as I would like to be able to communicate a variety of information as it pertains to 
Lumberjack Basketball over the course of the season. 

I ask that you make every effort to return the form to me by the listed due date (October 15), as that 
will give me ample time to put together e-mail groups, order T-shirts and get other important 
information to you in a timely manner.  The first Junior Jax Saturday is November 6th @ Wausau East 
from 8 – 10 AM. 

I look forward to meeting you and working with your son(s) to continue to make Lumberjack Basketball 
a rewarding experience for everyone involved.  If you have any questions prior to the scheduled meeting 
date feel free to send me an e-mail, text or call me. 

Dan Garrett           
Varsity Head Coach 
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